Mifflintown Borough
November 4, 2024

The borough council of Mifflintown met on this date in the municipal building at 100 Cross
Street, Mifflintown PA. The meeting was called to order by President Klinger at 7:00p. The
following were in attendance: Samuel Klinger, Richard Zimmerman Jr, Mark Turns Jr, Mayor
McGinnis, Karen Haas, Brian Baker, Mark Aurand, maintenance, Zina Klinger, meters, and
Robin Saner, Sec/Treasurer.

Zina wrote 60 tickets for the total of $571.70 and deposited $1261.67 from the meters. Total
received, $1833.37. Zina also reminded the group of the Christmas Tree Lighting on Saturday,
December 14, 2024 at 5:30p. Next up was Mark. He reported all the various things he’s been
working on: fixed road signs, changed the time on the school signs, fixed drains and cold patched
behind Joe Benner’s old building and downtown on Lemon St, painted the ramp outside of the
borough building with grit in it to make it safer when it’s icy out, cleaned up the pavilion area at
the playground from the Lions using it at their BBQ (they left a mess) cleaned out the BBQ pit,
cleaned the access road by the library and many other various fixes in the borough. The
Christmas lights are scheduled to be put up by Donnie Goshorn on November 15", The council
decided not to approve replacing the receptacles on the poles beforehand.

The minutes from October’s meeting were approved with a motion 1 by Zimmerman Jr and 2™
by Baker. The treasurer’s report was also approved. A motion made 1% by Zimmerman Jr and 2"
by Turns Jr.

The council approved to pay the PIRMA insurance invoice of $13,070, motion made by Turns Jr
1% and 2" by Haas. The council also approved the invoice of $7200 from Glenn O. Hawbaker to
be paid, 1* by Klinger and 2" by Turns Jr. And lastly the council approved the purchase of a
new printer/copier for the borough office for $235. Motion by Baker 1% followed by Haas 2™,
Saner will go to High Tech hobbies to get it.

Mayor McGinnis performed two wedding ceremonies and received $80. She attended a table-
top exercise. It was a simulation of 2 gas trucks colliding at the square during school hours and
the safety measures taken within the whole county to secure the safety of the public. She
attended Trunk or Treat at the Children & Youth office. The mayor told council the gentleman
who did the ice sculptures for New Year’s Eve retired so there will not be any sculptures this
year; however, she is working on decorated snowmen to be placed around.

There is nothing to report in unfinished business. In new business the council reviewed the 2025
budget which will be available to the public up until the next council meeting in December
which has moved to December 9% at 7:00p. Saner will advertise both in the local papers. The
council also approved the purchase of 3 gift cards at a cost of $75 (3 x 25) to give to their
employees for Thanksgiving. Motion by Zimmerman Jr 1% and 2™ by Baker.

Council approved for the November bills to be paid 1 by Turns Jr and 2" by Zimmerman Jr.
And adjournment was at 8:00p with a motion 1% by Baker and 2™ by Haas.



Respectfully Signed:

"Q St dline

Secretary/Treasurer

President



